



5525 HWY. 64 NBU 3004

August 21, 2000

NMOCD Attn: Charlie T. Perrin 1000 Rio Brazos Road Aztec, NM 87410

San Juan 32-7 Unit #48 API - 30-045-22983D, 35-32N-7W

Dear Charlie:

In reference to your letter dated 8/15/00 concerning the San Juan 32-7 #48, plans are to clean out the fill in the tubing with a coiled tubing unit. Plans are also to restimulate the PC interval after the fill has been cleared. Work is scheduled to begin at the end of September or first of October of this year. Details of the workover will be submitted on a subsequent report after the work is completed.

If you have further questions, please call Hank Baca 599-3470 or myself at 599-3454.

Sincerely,

PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COMPANY

Patsy Clugston Sr. Regulatory Clerk

Hank Baca cc: **Bryant Morris**

intent filed 10-99